

Mr. SMITH: If it does not make any difference to us why can we not oblige them?

Mr. COLDWELL: I am told that June 9 to 12 is the date set for their convention which, of course, would make the time we have allotted them rather short.

The CHAIRMAN: We have certainly taken the position that we want to accommodate them as much as possible. I think we decided before that Monday was not very good as a day of meeting.

Mr. COLDWELL: We are to meet on Wednesday of that week.

The CHAIRMAN: We were to begin our meetings on Thursday of next week.

Mr. FULTON: They have asked for the 2nd and 3rd of June.

The CHAIRMAN: I do not know whether we will finish with them in one day.

Mr. COLDWELL: I think we should try to accommodate them.

Mr. BEAUDOIN: We could have three sittings on Tuesday if necessary to finish with them.

The CHAIRMAN: What is the general view of the committee? Is it that we should accommodate them by giving them the 3rd of June?

Carried.

Very well, I shall send a telegram immediately to that effect and set the date as 11 o'clock on June 3.

Mr. ROBINSON: In order that there shall be no misunderstanding, we will not sit on Thursday of that week?

The CHAIRMAN: We have not decided that. Would you care to decide that now, or would you care to wait until another time to determine that matter? That means that the decision to meet on Thursday still stands, and this is an extra meeting unless we change our minds about it.

Mr. COLDWELL: We shall sit on Tuesday and probably on Wednesday, and we can make up our minds on Wednesday afternoon when we shall sit again.

The CHAIRMAN: That is right. Now, will you please continue from where you left off?

*By Mr. Fulton:*

Q. It seems to me that it has been a question whether it is advisable for you to go ahead and make any definite plans to establish a separate site if there is still a possibility you might get this station and its facilities in Winnipeg?—A. It is for a technical reason. The 50 kilowatt transmitter will have to be on a different site.

Q. Is it not a 50 kilowatt transmitter?—A. No, a 15.

The CHAIRMAN: It is one of those cases where the international convention permits a 50, but they have not got a 50.

*By Mr. Fulton:*

Q. In other words, you will develop it to a 50 kilowatt, but you have to find a different site?—A. Yes.

Q. Why do you want to take over this particular site and its facilities instead of building a new one?—A. Chiefly because we have been working very closely with it and we use their studios now. We have our regional production unit and we use the CKY facilities and studios, and they do a lot of engineering work for us, and it would be much more convenient.

Q. You would use this as a studio and you would build a new transmitter?—A. Yes. We would sooner do that than get new offices and studios.